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May 22, 2018 
 
 
Submitted electronically 
 
 
Ms. Soheila Pasha, PhD 
California Energy Commission  
1516 Ninth Street  
Sacramento, California 95814 
 
Docket No.:  18-AAER-08 
 
RE:  Phase 2 Appliance Efficiency Regulations for Federally Exempted Linear Fluorescent Lamps 
 
Dear Dr. Pasha: 
 
Philips Lighting appreciates the opportunity to comment on the potential regulation of federally 
exempted linear fluorescent lamps.  We are skeptical that any regulation of high CRI linear 
fluorescent lamps will be cost effective and will comment further if language is issued for review. 
 
Philips Lighting is a global leader in lighting products, systems and services.  Our understanding of 
how lighting positively affects people coupled with our deep technological know-how enable us 
to deliver digital lighting innovations that unlock new business value, deliver rich user 
experiences and help to improve lives.  Serving professional and consumer markets, we sell more 
energy efficient LED lighting than any other company.  We lead the industry in connected lighting 
systems and services, leveraging the Internet of Things to take light beyond illumination and 
transform homes, buildings and urban spaces. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Anthony W. Serres, LC 
Manager, Technical Policy 
Philips Lighting 
 
c:  (202) 412-6143 
e:  anthony.serres@philips.com




